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AVATAR MEHER BABA'S CIRCLE OF FRIENDS, INC.

MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 10, 2019 BOARD MEETING
The meeting convened at about 7:03 p.m. at THE CIRCLE CENTER, Myrtle Beach Mall
Attendance: Board Members Present Were: Dennis Wolterding, Angela Lee Chen, Laura Crabtree, Jeff Stearns, Judy Mangold, Steve Koren, John Leiter, Ben Hay. Guests were, Adrienne Kritz-Geller; Al Grasso.  A Quorum of the Board (at least five directors) was declared.
Items Discussed: See Agenda of January 10, 2019 Meeting (Appendix) for general topics discussed and Meeting Framework. MP3 File “190110-2002.mp3” contains the raw recording of this Meeting in its entirety. (Minutes are constructed based on this File and notes taken by Secretary Laura Crabtree.)
MOTIONS PASSED:
1.
Motion by Jeff Stearns to approve the Minutes of the December 6, 2018 Board Meeting; seconded by Steve Koren.  PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

2.
Motion by Judy Mangold to renew the CVLI Church Movie License (to show copyrighted films to our Congregation) at the cost of $264.00 for 2019.; seconded by Angela Lee Chen. PASSED UNAMINOUSLY.
Assignments: 
ANNUAL MEETING ASSIGNMENTS:
a. .THE PROGRAMMING COMMITTEE, consisting of Dennis W. (Co-chair); Angela L.C.; Steve K.; Judy M. and Christina R. (Co-chair) will gather at TCC at Noon on January 26, 2019 for the Initial Meeting if Christina can make that date.

b. Dennis will draft a letter from the Board (and send it to the Board for quick approval) to the MSC Board requesting consideration of the retention of TCC—as a host-community benefit—in MSC's negotiations with the Myrtle Beach Mall owners, United Development Corporation (UDC).

c.  Angela and Laura will go over the newly recast Community Directory to check for errors.

d. .Angela will find out the dates for Bernard Bruford's coming to Myrtle Beach for, hopefully, a possible panel discussion at TCC.

e. Laura and Dennis will work together on synching Circle documents to ensure that all are preserved in at least two places

f. Laura and the Board will participate in FlipCause Training at 6:45 p.m. on February 7, 2019 prior to the Board Meeting.

g. The Board Strategic Planning Meeting takes place from Noon to 4 p.m. at TCC on Saturday, February 9, 2019.

h. .Ben Hay will follow-up on advertising for Kerry McPherson in The Circle News.

I. .Dennis Wolterding will talk to Merwan Mehta about Phase 2 of the “Future of the Meher Baba Movement” will talk to Chris Ott about the new ideas to spice up the Newsletter.

​
Brief Highlights of Other Matters Discussed.

A. After the reciting of Baba's words by Steve Koren (followed by the standard moment of silence) and the reading of the Norms by Angela Lee Chen, the Board accepted the December 6, 2018 Board Minutes (Motion 1). 

B. Circle President, Dennis Wolterding asked to set the date for the Programming Committee (Dennis (Co-Chair); Christina Riley (Co-chair); Angela Lee Chen; Judy Mangold, and Steve Koren)  before discussing anything else. It was tentatively set at Saturday, January 26th from Noon to 3 p.m. Dennis then gave his Report on the January 3rd Rezoning Hearing of the Horry County Planning and Zoning Commission.  Myrtle Beach Mall owner, United Development Corporation, “deferred” its Application at the Hearing until it could negotiate with the Meher Spiritual Center and satisfy MSC's Restrictive Covenants on the Property.  Buz Connor informed Dennis that there were a whole range of areas from signage, landscaping, noise, height restrictions and movement of utilities which posed a problem for MSC. Rather than have MSC oppose the Application (and there is a statutory provision preventing the Planning Commission from entertaining a rezoning application in the face of unsatisfied covenants), UDC decided to defer for now and, hopefully, meet MSC's concerns.  Dennis spoke to Buz Connor asking that he broach to the MSC Board the notion of retaining THE CIRCLE CENTER at the Mall—as a host-community benefit—be part of the UDC-MSC negotiations. Buz said he would do that, but, later, contacted Dennis and that advised it would be more appropriate for us to contact Daniel Stone and the Board directly. Dennis then got permission from the Circle Directors to draft a letter from the Circle Board to the MSC Board formally making the request.  The Board would comment by e-mail; it will be finalized and then sent out. Dennis then raised the subject, in the wake of the Annual Meeting, of how we count our members for an Annual Meeting Quorum (20% of members including proxies). Discussion of this matter will be continued, with the possible need for a By-Law Change. 

C. Circle Vice-President Angela Lee Chen reported that she was making progress on The Circle Directory, and brought up several questions (should access be restricted; should it be on the Website; need for error-checking). She was given the go ahead to proceed with the understanding that the Directory will be freely distributed, and Secretary Laura Crabtree will work with her to error-check the data. Regarding the Bernard Bruford visit to Myrtle Beach and his possibly speaking at TCC, Angela reported that there was no need for us to raise funds as they were being secured; that Janet Files was in charge of his “sahavas” visit; that she would talk to Janet about coordinating with MSC on Bruford's speaking at TCC and that scheduling was still unclear. His visit is expected sometime in May around the 17th.  She suggested that perhaps we could have him with a talk and meal; maybe even have a panel. It was suggested that donations could defray any of our expenses in this regard. 

The Board then discussed our Gala and it was confirmed to have it on June 29th during the Youth Sahavas so our Community could have an event to go to when MSC was closed to them.  

D. Circle Secretary Laura Crabtree reported on FlipCause Live Training (set to be at 6:45 p.m. before the February 7th Board Meeting; the Directory (she will work with Angela to get it in new spreadsheet form and then output it as a PDF. Apparently, there is no Sheriar Press opposition to our publishing the Community Directory, which, in fact, we have already been doing using Jerry Edwards' Program. The matter of synching files arose and Dennis and Laura decided to work together to update a common database and ensure that it was in at least two places.: 

E. Circle Treasurer, Jeff Stearns gave the Financial Report:  There is $25, 359.31 available to The Circle in its two accounts: $1908.20 in The Circle Operating Fund; and $23.451.10 in The Circle Center Account. There is also $5,464.00 in earmarked monies for the Stage and Scholarship funds so the TOTAL AMOUNT in all our accounts is $30,823.31. Since it is the new year and our tax return is due in May, Dennis will file our 990 N. 
Note: Since the Treasurer reports that the TOTAL REVENUES for Avatar Meher Baba's Circle of Friends, Inc. for Calendar Year (=The Tax Year) 2018 were $36,608.38, which is below the $50,000.00 threshold for a non-profit, we can continue to file a 990-N Postcard with the IRS. Finally, Jeff pointed out that the Green Sign-up Button for the Annual Meeting was so poorly placed and difficult to see that he had trouble per-registering. This is a problem we will fix at the next Campaign (likely the June Gala).

F. Circle Service Director, Ben Hay reported that he had two potential Scholarship recipients (names retained for privacy). He further reported that he tried to meet with the Home School Association kids at the Library about using TCC, but the timing did not allow him to pursue the matter. He promised to do so before the February Board Meeting. He did make contact with a “Chad” from Burroughs and Chapin who is trying to establish a high-end school for children (probably at the site of The First Presbyterian Church on Grissom Parkway). Ben offered his services to Chad to help him develop things, so Ben thinks, eventually, we may have a role. Then, Al Grasso mentioned that Kerry McPherson needed rides maybe twice a month to various meetings; exercise class; and other places. He appealed to the Board for any who might wish to do it. There was then discussion about how to get the word out, and no resolution was come to. 

G. Circle Fundraising Director, Steve Koren, reported the big fundraiser in March, 2019 is now on hold. Steve will collaborate with Programming Committee and see what is resolved.

H. Dennis relayed information concerning The Programming Committee. The Valentine's Day Party is on and Christina Riley will host. The Spanish Class will have to be moved as will the Hafiz Class. Certain questions regarding planned events will be settled by The Programming Committee at its January 26th Meeting. The main issue was renewal of our CVLI Church Video for 2019 at a cost of $264.00. Christina wrote a justification for such renewal which was read to the Board. After little discussion, the Board unanimously resolved to renew the License (Motion 2) since Circle Cinema is such a wonderful offering to our Community and the yearly cost is now negligible given our Budget Reserve. (Additionally, the License does pay for itself with can donations at the movie events.) 

J. Directors-at-Large Judy Mangold and John Leiter had no issues to bring forth. Judy passed around the monthly Volunteer schedule for THE CIRCLE CENTER. We have a pressing need to recruit more volunteers which we, Judy, Dennis and others, will try to do.

K. Under “old business”, Dennis reported his discussions with Joe DiSabatino on the progress of the Baba Birthday Play, “Amore Divino en Portofino”. To date, $800.00 is available from the Stage Fund for video production costs; $500.00 from Peter Goodman's GoFundMe Campaign. Joe expects that additional costs for food, décor, etc. will be forthcoming with some donated by the MSC, which is co-sponsoring this event.

L. The Jamieson painting still needs to be framed. Don McBride, who, apparently, pledged to do it, will be reminded. 

M. Ben advised that The Circle consider a solid pitch to sell itself to UDC and he, Angela, and Dennis agreed to be on a team to do that, if necessary. We were then reminded that the Christmas Tree needs to be dismantled. Don McBride is aware of this. 
Adjournment:  The Meeting was adjourned with the Beloved God Prayer and by Acclamation at 9:07 p.m.
January 10, 2019 Draft Minutes Respectfully Submitted By Dennis Jan Wolterding to the Board for Approval
_________________________ 

Dennis Jan Wolterding
APPENDIX TO JANUARY 10, 2019 MINUTES
Draft Agenda AMBCOF Board Meeting January 10, 2019—7PM

THE CIRCLE CENTER
I.
Opening: Baba’s words, moment of silence
II.
Reading of Norms
1. Start and end with remembering Baba 

2. Participate fully   

3. Respect each other  

4. Work as a team / no silent disagreements 

5. Be careful of using generalizations  

6. Seek solutions beyond your own 

7. Find joy in what you are doing.  

8. Maintain your humor   

9. Remain focused on the task                   

9. a. No cell phones  9. b. No side conversations   9c. No shifting focus

10.  Keep all private information private.

11. Start & End on time and with Baba (7 - 8:30p)
III.
Approval of Previous Minutes (December 6, 2018)
IV.        Reports of Officers/Directors  (See Assignments in Appendix)
-- President’s Report  (Annual Meeting Review; MBM Rezoning; A.M. Quorum Issue;Updating By-Laws  )
-- Vice President’s Report (Angela L. C.--Update on Buford; Note Sahavas Under New Business) 
-- Secretary’s Report  (Laura C. : Report on FlipCause Mobile App: Updating Robocall Database )

---Treasurer's Report (Jeff S. ; Financials; Tax Return Time)

---Service Director's Report (Ben H.--Any Progress with the Kiddies; with Newcomers?)

---Fundraising Report (Steve K.)
---Program Committee Report (C. Riley's Report on Upcoming Events;) 
---Community Outreach Etc. (Don M.:)

-- Director at Large/Volunteer Coordinator (Judy M.; January Volunteers;)
---Director at Large (John L: Defining CC-MSC Roles and Boundaries in MBM Expansion Matter).)

Old Business 
SETTING DATES

PROGRAMMING COMMITTE

STRATEGIC PLANNING MEETING/SAHAVAS ISSUE EXPLORATION

BABA BIRTHDAY PLAY---STATUS & FUNDING

TYING UP LOOSE ENDS (FUTURE MB MOVEMENT; POLICIES; TASKS)

SPICING UP THE NEWSLETTER
VI.

New Business

A 
SAVING THE CIRCLE CENTER—A STRATEGY

B. 
 Fundraising and Planning Our Spring Fling


C 
Others???????
ASSIGNMENTS FROM DECEMBER 6, 2018 MEETING 
ANNUAL MEETING ASSIGNMENTS:
a. Board Members finalized the Annual Meeting Agenda with their individual assignments indicated.

b. Board Members will have to update the RoboCall Database in January to conform with the latest Community Directory 

c. .All Board Members will call anyone possibly interested to encourage them to attend the Annual Meeting. 

d. Jerry Edwards will bring an extra, heavy, music stand to serve as a rostrum for notes.

e. Don and Jeff will make sure that we have enough beverages. 

f. Dennis will see to it that the President's Report; Meeting Agenda; 2017 Annual Meeting Minutes; Sufficient Proxy/Ballots are all printed and available; also a container for the Ballots; enough pens; markers and whiteboard; plus a copy of By-Laws; will set up projector;

g. Jeff Stearns will bring the Circle Checkbook and cash to make change. .

h. Laura will have the Member Printout and sign-in sheet.

I. Steve K. will do the photography for the Meeting..

j. Angela Chen will take care of the Raffle in all its aspects.

k. Al Grasso, Dennis and Ben will be principal greeters, but all Board Members will help here.
l.  Laura will call Deborah Ramsey and ask who could use any excess food left over from the Meeting.
m. Most Board Members will try to be at THE CIRCLE CENTER at 3:00 p.m. the day of the Annual Meeting.

n. The matter generally of securing quorums for the Annual Meeting will be taken up by the Board in January to see if we can make the process go more smoothly.

o. John Leiter will send MBM's Rezoning Application to Horry County to Dennis Wolterding.

p. Dennis Wolterding will confer with Robin Vogel over use of John Leiter's Video Release Form
q. Dennis will confer with Chris over some easy ideas for spicing up the Newsletter..
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